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B. Legislative and institutional framework

1. Legislative framework

25. Argentina is party to most major international human rights instruments, including the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the two Optional Protocols thereto, the International Covenant on Economic Social and Cultural Rights, the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment, the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, the Convention on the Rights of the Child and the two Optional Protocols thereto, the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women and its Optional Protocol, the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance.
30. Briefly before the Special Rapporteur’s mission to Argentina, a new draft of the law had been drawn up by the Commission on Women, Family, Childhood and Adolescence and the Commission on Penal Legislation of the Chamber of Deputies, with the support of several women’s and human rights organizations. The draft proposal (a) eliminates the issue of consent for adult victims; (b) increases minimum penalties; (c) establishes new penalties for withdrawing, retaining or destroying identification documents; (d) introduces aggravating circumstances, such as the victim pregnancy or disability; (e) creates a national programme to fight against trafficking and assist its victims, which would be inter-institutional and monitored by both chambers of Congress; (f) creates a federal council headed by the Ministry of Justice, with participation of other ministries, legislators, counsellors and the Office of the National Prosecutor; and (g) creates an advisory body comprising provincial representatives and members of civil society. The draft is yet to be approved by the plenary of the Chamber.

